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REPORT OF THE 

STRATEGIC DIRECTOR CUSTOMER & SUPPORT SERVICES



TO THE

CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

on Monday 28 February 2005



TITLE 


Procurement Strategy  - update on implementation

RECOMMENDATIONS :   

That the meeting note the progress made to date on the implementation of the Procurement Strategy and the further action required.



EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

Cabinet approved the Procurement Strategy, for the period 1 April 2005 to 31 March 2006, on 8 February 2005. To support its implementation a Procurement Board and Procurement Officers’ Group have been established. Work has begun on the Procurement Strategy’s action plan.



BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :




(available for public inspection)

Procurement Strategy 2005/2006



ASSESSMENT OF RISK :
 Not applicable





SOURCES OF FUNDING :   Not applicable






LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED :   Not applicable





FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED :   Not applicable





CONTACT OFFICER :   Gary Amos, Assistant Director (Procurement)

                                                                      (0161) 793 3878





WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) :
All



KEY COUNCIL POLICIES :   All








DETAILS

Customer and Support Services Scrutiny Committee requested that the Procurement Board report back every three months with the first report being made in February 2005. The full Board has yet to meet, but the Member Champion, Councillor Lancaster, and the Assistant Director (Procurement), Gary Amos, have met to discuss basic issues and agree initial actions for the Procurement Officers’ Group.

Procurement Officers’ Group

Held its inaugural meeting on 27 January and has a calendar of meetings for the rest of 2005. Officers, drawn from all the key areas of the City Council, will work on the Procurement Strategy’s action plan and on specific tasks as directed by the Procurement Board. Work has begun on the development of the City Council’s contracts register and, subsequently, on the drafting of a procurement plan.

This group will also be used to assist in the implementation of related policies such as recycling and the use of recycled goods.

Capacity Building

This is an important part of the Procurement Strategy and is essential if the planned changes are to be effective. The draft plan calls for a three tier approach aimed at different levels of involvement in procurement.

· A fairly detailed briefing for senior officers and members on the overarching aspects of procurement, which encompasses the basic principles, but does not go into specific detail.

· A detailed briefing (supported by a procurement manual) for officers who have regular involvement with procurement issues.

· An overview of procurement for officers who do not have a high level of involvement in procurement, but for whom it would provide a better appreciation of its role.

There may also be a procurement element in induction packs/courses.

The actual training plan will be drafted in liaison with colleagues from Strategic H.R. Services.

Prior to the start of this programme, or running during its early stages, will be briefings for senior management teams from each directorate (beginning with Environmental Services) which will give a brief introduction on procurement, the Strategy and its implications.

More detailed information and training will be provided for members of the proposed Procurement Co-ordination team, which will include education to professional level.

The Regional Centre of Excellence has a designated ’workstream’ to look at capacity building across the region, but output from this work is unlikely to appear for sometime.

Next Steps

· Further development of the e-Procurement Strategy.

· Development of a ‘green’ procurement strategy

· Finalisation and implementation of the staffing structure for the Procurement Co-ordination team.
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